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Request for Decision         

Council Meeting: October 8, 2019   

8.3  Boat Launches     

 

Request 

During Strategic Planning, Council reviewed the boat launches located in the 

County.  Dispositions on most of these boat launches have expired.  Information 

from Alberta Environment and Parks has indicated that if a boat launch falls 

entirely within a surveyed road allowance, it may not require a disposition.  

Administration has contacted Alberta Environment for clear direction on boat 

launches on road allowances.  Hoping to have this information for the meeting on 

Tuesday.   

Alternatives 

 

Recommendation 

Administration is recommending to hire Explore Surveys at a cost of $5000 per 

boat launch to be paid from the 2020 budget, to complete the dispositions on the 

boat launches at the following locations: 

 Stoney Lake Park - SW 25-56-8-W4 Renew in 2023 

 Lac Bellevue, Warren Development – SW 5-56-9-W4 

 Lower Therien Lake, Crestview – SE 14-57-10-W4 

 Garner Lake, Melnychuk Subdivision – SE 22-60-12-W4  

And to complete the dispositions on the following boat launches that are situated 

on the road allowance, if required. 

 Laurier Lake – Blue Bird Beach – SE 22-56-4-W4 

 Lottie Lake – On Twp Rd 590, NE 33-58-11-W4 

 Lac Sante – West of Twp Rd 564, SW 26-56-11-W4 

 

Submitted by: Phyllis Corbiere, Executive Assistant  


